2005 THE OUTCROP

Chair's Letter—Jean Bahr	1
Gifts, 2005	2-3
Board of Visitors Report–T. Johnson	4-5
West Wing Dedication and Alumni Weekend	6-7
Major Donors	8-9
Distinguished Alumnus Award for 2005	10
Iron Isotopes and Life—B. Beard, C. Johnson	11-13
GLE Program—T. Edil	14
ExxonMobil Field Course	
Professional Honors	16
Alumni News 2005	17-24
Alumni Death Notices	25-29
Archivist's Corner–R. Dott	30-31
AAPG, GSA Meetings	32-33
The Library	34
New Graduate Students	35
Degrees Awarded	
-	

Student Awards and Scholarships	37
Graduate Geoclub–K. Staffier	38
Mickelson Retirement	39
Iceland Trip	40
New Faculty: Professor Eric Roden	41-42
Faculty News for 2005	43-52
Emeritus Faculty News for 2005	53-57
Weeks Lectures/Speakers, 2005	58
Museum Annual Report—Rich Slaughter	59-62
Forms on back pages:	
-Donations and Gifts to the Department-200	16

- -Geoclub T-Shirt Sales
- -Courtyard Brick Program
- -Order Roadside Geology of Wisconsin
- -Order Rock Concert CD

Update: The biography of Lowell Laudon, Bushels of Fossils, is in production and will be available by fall 2006.

Cover photos (clockwise from upper left):

- Iron formation from Jasper Knob, UP of Michigan, photo courtesy of J. Valley.
- Iron oxide deposits from Chocolate Pots Hot Spring, Yellowstone National Park, Wyoming.
- Photo mosaic of Mars, photo courtesy of NASA.
- Acidic Fe-rich water from Rio Tinto, Spain, photo courtesy of M. Coleman.



Department of Geology and Geophysics University of Wisconsin-Madison

Lewis G. Weeks Hall for Geological Sciences 1215 West Dayton Street Madison, Wisconsin 53706-1692

Phone: 608-262-8960 Fax: 608-262-0693

E-mail: geodept@geology.wisc.edu http://www.geology.wisc.edu

We'd like to hear from you!

Please send professional and personal updates, feedback, news and photos for Outcrop 2006 to:

The Outcrop c/o Mary Diman Email: diman@geology.wisc.edu Fax: 608-262-0693 1215 W. Dayton St., Room 239

Madison, WI 53706

<u>The Outcrop</u> on the web:

http://www.geology.wisc.edu/outcrop

Send us your email address or URL so we can inform you of upcoming alumni events. And we can link your web page to our alumni page.

If you'd like to hear from us weekly you can receive a copy of the Geobulletin (weekly news from Weeks Hall) via email.

Send Geobulletin request to: geodept@geology.wisc.edu On the subject line: G&G Alumni

The Outcrop:

John Valley—Faculty Liason (valley@geology.wisc.edu) Mary Diman—Editor (diman@geology.wisc.edu) Bob Dott-Department Historian (rdott@geology.wisc.edu)

The Outcrop is supported entirely by alumni gift funds.

© Department of Geology and Geophysics, UW-Madison. Published April 2006.